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24 – 25 May 2025, Sixth Sunday of Easter, Year C  
 

 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH WEEKDAY AND WEEKEND MASSES, LITURGY and RECONCILIATION TIMES: 

Monday 9.30am  

Tuesday 9.30am   
Wednesday 9.30am - Liturgy of Word and Holy Communion  
Thursday 5.30pm   
Friday 9.30am (including Anointing on First Friday)   
Saturday Reconciliation 5.00-5.30pm; Mass 6.00pm   
Sunday 9.30am and 5.30pm   
 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON: Proclaim a joyful sound and let it be heard;proclaim to the ends of the earth: The Lord has 
freed his people, alleluia. 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM: O God, let all the nations praise you! 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION  Alleluia, alleluia!All who love me will keep my words, and my Father will love them and we 
will come to them. Alleluia! 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON:  If you love me, keep my commandments, says the Lord, and I will ask the Father and he 
will send you another Paraclete, to abide with you for ever, alleluia. 
 

MAY THE DECEASED REST IN PEACE AND RISE IN EASTER GLORY 
Recently Deceased: Emily James Anderson, Michael Page, Geraldine Wall, Pope Francis, Romeo Cicolini, Gabrielle 
Wright, Andres Thaddeus Cabellew, Helen Crennan, Kathleen Belfanti, Anne Therese Bryant, Con Van Nguyen, Fr 
Kevin Flynn, Brother Matt McKeon, Val Crane, Fr John Ryan, Margaret McNamee, Ray Whitings, Pasquale Calabria, 
Andrew Gillespie, Michael Hynes, Jennifer Wharton, Walter Stumpf, Michael Leunig, Elizabeth Smyth. 
 

Anniversaries of Death:  Natalina Servello, Wendy Egan, Malcolm Allison, Max Brennan, Cecily Howden,  John 
Chesworth, John Frawley, Keith McLaughlin, Swaine Schinkel family and relatives, Richard Pugh, Gary Parker, Richard 
Raymond Spargo, Marilyn Bennett, George Pugh, Anna Khanh, Diomina De Simone, Desmond Lilley, Kevin Wilson, 
Noel Lane, Lyn Granlund 
 

MAY THE SICK BE COMFORTED BY OUR PRAYERS 
Barry Walsh, Lex Govaars, Tom Gravanic, Carmel Coleman, Jeanette Ford, Richard Foote, Chris Feeny, Moira O’Brien, 
Olga Johnson, Margaret Williams, Pieter van Gent, Mark Lodder, Ted Lindsay, George Toth, Greg Nash, Francis Boyd, 
Jeannette Clarke, Jarrod Clarkson, Karen Rankin, David Garratt, Marjorie O’Connor, Matthew Dwyer, Genevieve 
Crane, Maureen Sewell, John Warren, Lily Lim, Donald Stott. 
 

The Spirit Will Teach You 

There are at times new problems we have to face in our personal life and in the life of the Church. How do we solve 
them? Jesus reminds us today the the Father will send the Holy Spirit to remind us of Jesus’ teachings and to make 
us understand them. The Spirit will help us and the Church to see what is to be done in the light of our faith. We ask 
Jesus to give us this Spirit. 

Marivoet, Fr. Camilo J. (2000).  Liturgy Alive Models of Celebration (Year C).  Quezon City, Philippines:  
Claretian Publications. 
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Change of parish office hours 
A reminder that parish office hours are now Mon 9am - 4pm, Thur 9am – 4pm and Frid 9am – 5pm. 
NB Office will be closed Wednesday and now open Thursday 
 
Hospitality Ministry 
Last Sunday many of us enjoyed a special morning tea for Fr James. All are invited to this regular morning tea after 
the 9.30am Mass for parishioners to catch up and to strengthen friendships in the parish community. We are 
currently updating the roster for people who can assist with some short pre-Mass preparation and to help with the 
distribution of coffee/tea and biscuits after Mass. If you would like to be included in the roster, please contact Libby 
Cremen 0459 853 552 or libbycremen@hotmail.com Look forward to seeing you at a morning tea soon. 
  

  
“Reconcilation means working together to correct the legacy of past injustice” (Nelson Mandela) 
Reconciliation involves creating a fairer future which recognises the enduring cultures, languages and contributions 
of First Nation people. It also involves addresses the disadvantages and discrimination that still exist. 
 
As a parish we acknowledge the Ngunnawal people as traditional custodians of the ACT and recognise other 
people with connections to this region. We pay respect to their elders past and present. We acknowledge that 
they have occupied and cared for this land over countless generations and we celebrate their continuing 
contribution to the life of our city and this region. We also extend our respect to all Aboriginal peoples living in 
our community. 
 
MEDITATION GROUP:  6pm, Wednesdays.  All welcome.  Contact Vikki, 0437 876 487, mulvaney@netspeed.com.au.   
 

PRAYER CIRCLE SUPPORT:  Cathy Harris, 6281 2574.  
 

Readings for next Sunday:  The Ascension of the Lord, Year C; Acts 1: 1-11; Eph 1: 17-23; Lk 24:46-53 
 

LITURGICAL ROSTERS NEXT WEEK:  31 May – 1 June 2025 

The Ascension  Curtin Sat. 6 pm Curtin Sun. 9.30 am Curtin Sun. 5.30 pm  

Acolyte Anthony De Salis  Anthony de Salis Darryl Kite 

Reader Desmond Strusz Dennis Granlund Rita Daniels 

Commentator Alex Eyers Alan Grinsell-Jones NA 

Welcomer Jacqui Mullen Maureen Jeffrey Kim Hofmeier 

Ministers of Comm. Nanette Bonato Peter Wynter Gael Nicholls 

Communion to Sick  Warr:  Morna Falkland FWG:  Robert Shiner Homes: Patrick Cremen 

Counters 2 June Bernadette Carmody, Joanne Mitchell 

Wednesday Liturgy 28 May Prayer Leader: Christine 
McLaughlin  

Eucharistic Minister: Gael Nicholls 

 

 

 
 

Presentation Mass for Confirmation Candidates this weekend 

We warmly welcome our Confirmation Candidates and their families to the Presentation Mass this weekend. 
Small groups are starting this week so make sure you have selected a Home Group and also make a selection for 
the date of Confirmation. For the online Bulletin here is the link to select a Home Groups and here is the link to 
add your preference of date for your child to receive the Sacrament (either Tuesday 24 June or Wednesday 25 
June 2024). Please note, these dates may be collapsed into one evening based on numbers.  
If you have any questions, or need the Confirmation Book please contact Peter at the parish office on 6281 3999 
wodennorth@cg.org.au 
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